BLCA Board Meeting Minutes:  APRIL 2022

President:  P/ Brad Kipp ,  VP: A / Adele Munsterman ,    Treasurer:   A/ Diane Tiegs,   Secretary:  P/Debbie Stacey
Members: (Present = P   Absent=A)     
						P	AFFELDT, DEB	
P	GRABER, CAMERON
P	MACAULAY, MARGIE


	

			
P	RUITER, SCOTT
P	SIMONSON, PAMELA
P	MILLER, LYNN
A	MILLER, ROGER
P	MUSACHIO, ROSALIE
P	PEYTON, SHELLY
	


		





Guest: MIKE FLANERY	

Shelly brought a treat for the group

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER AT 8:30 A.M. BY PRESIDENT BRAD KIPP

Presidents remarks: Introduction of board members and what’s your first sign of spring. Cindy and Patrick are coming here to talk about the new website and guide us through it. We have received the bill for the creation of the website. Patrick is not charging us for his time

Agenda was reviewed. Motion made by Shelly Peyton to approve agenda. Seconded by Deb Affeldt. Motion passed

Motion made by Margie Macaulay to adopt the minutes and notes from the February meeting. Seconded by Cameron Graber. Motion passed.

Financials: 
Diane not present so Brad presented the financials. The income for the fireworks is $4400 so far. Ice days we have only received $665 in donations. Any questions? None. Brad went over Forest’s receipts for Ice Days. Shelly said the tent was really nice. Forest said in hindsight there were not enough activities for the kids so next year they will try to come up with more things for them to do. Motion to accept the financial by Shelly Peyton. Seconded by Deb Affeldt. Motion passed.

Scott asked if we have paid for the boat landing inspections. Brad will check with Diane.

Debbie reported that so far there are 186 members. After entering the sponsorships that were just received she will send the spreadsheet to Brad.

Pamela reported that there are 2400 facebook members. She would like a spreadsheet to see if they are members or not. 
Char Langowski asked that the pet waste article be put on the facebook page. Debbie will also put in the newsletter. Also the sponsorship form on the facebook page as well as on the website. Pamela needs a pdf of the sponsorship form. 

Lynn reported that some of the people who advertise and some who did not advertise last year but did in 2020 need to be contacted. Needs a volunteer to call them. Debbie Stacey volunteered to make the calls. Brad reported that we have been printing 1500 directories and we always have so many left over that they have cut the number down to 1250.

Adele was not at the meeting but it was noted that she did send Diane a Get well card from her accident. 

TLID Scott Ruiter reported for the LID. Said there is not a whole lot going on. Just waiting for Spring thaw for surveys, permits and treatment. Working on an alum feasibility study. it will cost 42,000. May be able to get a grant .  Alum is used for phosphorous control in the lake. 
Cameron said that Walt and Scott’s terms are ending and they will be needing new reps. Ideally on rush lake but not required. 

COLA no meeting. it will be next week. May 6th there will be a project fund use meeting. COLA is looking for another rep from the BLCA. Shelly will still be a rep but will be doing work for the state. The meetings the last two years have been via zoom.

HEALTHY LAKES Chuck Heinemann drew up a landowner agreement. It is not legally binding but will keep track of all the commitments. they are looking for volunteers for planting. There will be a meeting Wednesday the 20th to discuss. There will be 6 projects this year so volunteers are definitely needed. They are also looking for a volunteers back up water tester for Julia. question was asked: how do we reach out to new owners and lake visitors regarding lake regs, conduct, etc. Geo fencing was mentioned. Cameron toying with the idea of a handout. Gary Anderson received a grant of $14,800 for work to be done on the lake.  Cameron reported that Char Langowski had questions about the AED.

The garage sale around the lakes will be May 12th to May 15th. Shelly will put out signs. It will be on facebook and in the newsletter. 

Brad and Ruth Thom will take the lead on the Highway 25 clean up. Weather permitting it will be May 14th.

The McDonalds Brat sale will be a 3 day event this year. Debbie and Mike Stacey will take the lead on the sale and help set up each morning and come back at closing. Shelly will get volunteers for the sale. Date has not been assigned yet. 

It was decided that from lack of interest the craft sale will not happen this spring. Only a handful of people have said they were interested. Not enough for a successful sale. 

Goals for BLCA were presented. Motion to accept the goals Scott Ruiter Second Pamela Simonson. Motion passed. 

Palmer township has asked if the BLCA would write a letter of support for the purchase of the Wipper pit. Healthy Lakes supports their purchase of this and they are not asking for a financial commitment, just a letter supporting the purchase. Brad will write a letter of support. Rosalie Musachio made a motion to send a support letter. Debbie Stacey seconded it. Motion passed. 

Motion to adjourn Shelly Peyton. Second Margie Macauley. Motion passed. 

Meeting was adjourned at 9:40 a.m.
	
Respectfully Submitted, 
Debbie Stacey, Secretary

Upcoming Meetings:

TLID meeting:  			Monday, 5/2		6:00 P.M.  (meets 1st mon/month)
Healthy Lakes:			Thursday 5/5		6:30 P.M.  (meets 1st Thurs)
Palmer Township meeting:  	Monday 5/9		7:00 P.M. (meets 2nd Mon)	
Clear Lake Township meeting: 	Tuesday 5/17		7:00 P.M. (meets 3rd Tues)	
BLCA Board Meeting		Saturday, 5/14		8:30 A.M. (meets 2nd Sat)	
Board of Adjustments		Thursday 5/12		6:00 P.M.  (meets 2nd Thurs)
